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	SUNDAY OF THE BLIND MAN                                                            MAY 17, 2015

	EPISTLE
Acts 16:16-34
	GOSPEL
John 9:1-38
	Tone 5

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN

	6TH SUNDAY OF PASCHA.  Apostle Andronicus of the Seventy and his fellow-laborer, Junia (1st c.).  St. Euphrosyne (Princess Eudoxia) of Moscow (1407).  Martyrs Solochon, Pamphamer, and Pamphalon, at Chalcedon (284 – 305).  St. Stephen, Archbishop of Constantinople (893).

	Sunday
	May
	17
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Semi-Annual Parish Meeting

	Monday
	May
	18
	7:45p
	Choir Rehearsal

	Tuesday
	May
	19
	10:30a
	Bl. Mat Olga Prayer Group - Akathist

	Thursday
	May
	21
	10:00a
	Divine Liturgy - ASCENSION

	Saturday
	May
	23
	4:30p
	Memorial Service for George Tatusko

	
	
	
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	Sunday
	May
	24
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – Holy Fathers of 1st Ecumenical Council

	
	
	
	11:15a
	ANNUAL CHURCH SCHOOL PICNIC

	Saturday
	May
	30
	3:30p
	Petro / O'Halloran Wedding

	
	
	
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Pentecost Vigil

	The Altar Candles are donated by John Jr. and Nicholas Bilyeu in asking for God’s blessings on the occasion of their graduations.

The Sanctuary Candles are donated by Marilyn Macht in loving memory of Anna Pelrishi.  May Her Memory Be Eternal!

	Coffee Hour
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

May 17
Zellem
Bumbak
Hottle

Helba
Vance

May 24
ANNUAL CHURCH PICNIC

Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, Altar Servers and Handmaidens
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Hand-Maidens
May 17
W.

Tatusko
M.

Baxtresser
D.

Golembiewski
P. Masick

&

T. Sekellick
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch

P. Dillon

T. Dillon

F. LeFors

V. Lutes

L. Prentice

J. Sedor
M. Sedor
E. Datch

S. LeFors

A. Lyubimov

K. Prentice
May 24
C.

Berencz
J.M.

Mikuluk
Mat. G.

Phelps
C. Williamson

& 

M. Hydock

A. Henning

N. Hottle

J. Jankovic

E. Sedor


	FOCA “GIFTS OF LOVE” COLLECTIONS THROUGHOUT MONTH OF MAY:  Our National Fellowship of Orthodox Christians collects "Gifts of Love" every year for worthy Orthodox Christian causes.  This year during the month of May there will be a basket set out for your prayerful donation to the St. Vladimir Camp & Retreat Center in Ohio.  St. Vladimir’s Camp, formerly known as FROC Camp, hosts two weeks of Ohio District Camp and the week-long National Junior Summer Sports Tournament (Junior Olympics).  2014 marked the 50th Anniversary of the Ohio District Camping program, and the monies collected through the Gifts of Love fundraiser will be given to St. Vladimir’s Camp in honor of that milestone in Ohio.  Many of our Orthodox young people have attended this camp in the summer, but many repairs are needed.  Please look for the special collection basket on Sundays throughout the month of May.  Checks may be made out to St. Mark FOCA.  Thank you in advance for your support.

	SEMI-ANNUAL PARISH MEETING is taking place TODAY following Liturgy.  Please pick up your read-ahead packets on the way down to the Fellowship hall.

	FR. TIM PERRY’S BASICS OF ORTHODOXY CLASS is cancelled both TODAY and next Sunday, May 24th.  Class will resume Sunday, May 31st following Pentecost kneeling prayers.

	LEAN PLATE CLUB meeting is cancelled TODAY.  Next meeting is on Sunday, June 21st. 

	CHOIR REHEARSAL will take place this Monday, May 18th at 7:45 PM.  Choir members, please plan to attend.

	BLESSED MAT. OLGA OF ALASKA WOMEN’S PRAYER GROUP will meet this Tuesday, May 19th at 10:30 AM to pray the Akathist to Our Sweetest Lord Jesus.  Please join us if you can.  If you would like the group to remember someone in prayer, please give their name to Debbi Dillon, Marcella Hydock, or Mat. Alexandra.

	DIVINE LITURGY FOR ASCENSION will take place this Thursday, May 21st at 10:00 AM.

	MEMORIAL SERVICE for George Tatusko’s 5th anniversary will be held this Saturday, May 23rd at 4:30 PM.

	ANNUAL CHURCH SCHOOL PICNIC will take place next Sunday, May 24th following Liturgy.  The picnic is open to the entire parish community.

	LECTURE AT ST. KATHERINE ON “RESTORING THE HOLY ORTHODOX TRADITION OF DEACONESSES” will take place on Thursday, May 28th at 7:00 PM at St. Katherine Greek Orthodox Church, 3149 Glen Carlyn Road in Falls Church, VA.  Tradition of Deaconesses St. Phoebe Center Regional Chapter for the History of the Deaconess will present a Pan-Orthodox program including a recap of two recent conferences on deaconesses held in New York City and Thessaloniki, Greece. The restoration of the tradition of ordained women deacons has been under discussion in the Church for the past 50 years.  We welcome your interest, questions, and participation.  RSVP to and get further information from Marilyn Rouvelas at: mrouvelas@verizon.net. For more information, visit the website:  www.orthodoxdeaconess.org.

	PETRO / O'HALLORAN WEDDING will take place on Saturday, May 30th at 3:30 PM.

	WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB will meet on Sunday, May 31st after Liturgy to discuss the book: “No Biking in the House without a Helmet” by Melissa Fay Greene.  Please refer to the St. Mark Book Club webpage at: http://stmarkoca.org/book-clubs/ for June’s book.

	SIGNUP FOR SUNDAY MAY 31ST MEAL DELIVERY TO STEPPING STONES:  Sign-up sheets for food preparation and donation to Stepping Stones Shelter are on the Outreach bulletin board outside the church Fellowship hall.  Thank you!

	SPECIAL MEETING REGARDING 18TH ALL-AMERICAN COUNCIL will take place on Monday, June 1st from 4:00-7:00 PM at St. Luke Serbian Orthodox Church in McLean, VA to discuss matters connected with the upcoming All-American Council as well as a financial resolution related to the national church and our archdiocese.  This meeting is open to all interested parties, and it is especially requested that those clergy and lay attendees of the upcoming AAC strive to be present.  Please RSVP your attendance to assist with food preparation.  Questions may be addressed to Fr. John Vitko at: chancellor@wdcoca.org.

	SUPPORT OCMC MISSIONARY MEGAN HAAK’S TRIP TO INDONESIA:  St. Tikhon’s only female seminarian, Megan Haak will be travelling to Indonesia on June 30th to teach religious education at two schools, offer catechism to the faithful, and celebrate the daily liturgical life with Indonesian participants with OCMC.  If you'd like to learn more about the work her team will be doing, please visit the OCMC website at: http://www.ocmc.org/about/view_team.aspx?TeamId=153.  OCMC has graciously given Megan a grant that will cover the cost of the trip itself, but in order for this trip to be possible, she still needs to raise money for a round-trip plane ticket to Indonesia by Monday, June 8th.  Any financial support you can offer will be very much appreciated!  If you would like to support Megan, please visit the following webpage setup for Megan by OCMC: http://bit.ly/1b0tZ4g.  You can also mail a check (payable to "OCMC"), with her name and team written in the memo space, to OCMC headquarters.  Regardless of whether you are unable to support her trip financially, she would love to have your support in prayer.  If you’d like to be included in email updates regarding her trip, please send your name and email address to megan.haak@gmail.com.   In Christ- Megan Haak

	ST. MARK ANNUAL RUMMAGE SALE will be held on Saturday, June 13th from 8:00 AM – 2:00 PM.  Donations may now be brought in and can be placed in the lower level double classroom near the exit.  Handouts detailing what donated items can/cannot be accepted are available at the candle counter.  Please pack donations in paper bags or boxes- not black trash bags.  The black bags pose problems such as being too heavy to lift, easily rip, and are difficult to untie and sort.  A small truck will be available with a driver, by appointment, to pick up furniture for the sale.  However, volunteers will be needed to load and unload the truck, since the driver cannot perform any of the lifting.  Let George Freimann or Marsha Zellem know if you need the truck for pick-ups.  In addition, volunteers are needed to begin sorting and pricing of donations.  Remember to please begin saving large shopping bags to use for packing customer purchases.  Any questions, call Marsha Zellem at: 301-881-3407.  Thanks for your help in making this annual event a success!

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila; Arvid and Justin Daniel;  Paul Dean; Zachary Firestone; Julie Flick; Marge German; Juretta Heckscher; Alice Krenitsky; Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby; Marina McKee; Catherine Mikuluk; Karen Nichols; Matthew, Stacy and Sophia Nimmer; Timothy Parrish; David,  Susan and Isaiah Rodak; Alexandra and John Sedor; Katie Sheppard; Peter Sielinski; Cathy Tatusko; Andrea Ticich; and Peter Truitt.

Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother; Tina Burpee’s sister-in-law Linda and friends Nelson and Wayne;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen, and aunt, Catherine Stauder;  Debbi Dillon’s mother-in-law, Charlotte;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, her grandson, Joshua, and her friend, Kema;  Juretta Heckscher’s husband Ken, niece, Anna, and friend Jacob;  Olga, friend of Helen Kerch; Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friend, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate), John & Ekaterine, the parents of departed infant Damian, and Alla, Alexey, Svitlana (and their families);  Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith;  Rachel LeFors’ friend, Ilene, who has been diagnosed with cancer;  Larisa Looby’s friend, Valentina;  Michael Lungociu’s father, Nicholas Lungociu and friend’s mother, Gitta Finch;  Marilyn Macht’s cousins, Frances and Bill, who are afflicted with cancer;  Paulina Masick’s brother, Philip;  Judi, Joan Mitchum’s sister; Jim Orban’s daughter, Rebecca;  James, Mark Phinney’s father;  Kyla Prentice’s friend, Ashley;  Kathy Rudin’s friend, Ben Crawford;  Gale Rutan’s father-in-law, Joseph;  Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  Peter Sielinski’s friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousin, Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Jan & Don Truitt’s parents;  Linda Weir’s mother, Ruby;  Paula Zabela’s cousins Kathleen and Frances, who are afflicted with cancer; Zachary (Zecchaeus) Jensen, member of St. John the Baptist Orthodox Church in Thurmont, MD, who is recovering from severe head injury;  and Patricia who is sick.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!
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Donation Guidelines

Collection begins May 10" thru June 7th

(After last church school class)

e Clean, in working condition ¢ Rusted toys

and not cracked/broken e Cracked cookware,
¢ Not torn, stained, or frayed glassware, dishes, ceramics
e Area rugs rolled and tied with e Margarine containers

rope and labeled with size ¢ [tems with dirt and grime
e Sheets, towels, and cloth e Mattresses

napkins sets tied together ¢ Infant/baby car seats
e Belts, handbags, scarves e Don’t bring clothes in plastic
o Jewelry trash bags

e Good Books and paperbacks
~ especially best sellers

¢ Holiday decorations

e Clean Toys

¢ Furniture

e Games — no missing pieces

¢ Plants in Pots

Do bring
BOUTIQUE clothes

on hangers

Ask yourself, would | buy it in this condition?







KIDS’ COLORING CORNER








